Minutes – CEDC – May 13, 2021
The Canyon Economic Development Corporation Regular Meeting took place in the CEDC Conference Room 

1. The meeting was called to order at 4:32 pm by Don Lee, President.  Members present were Matt West, Keith Brown, Roger Remlinger, and Robyn Cranmer. Also present was Evelyn Ecker, Executive Director. Board Members Jim Bryan and Cory Bruce were absent.
2. The minutes of the April 8, 2021 meeting were reviewed. Roger Remlinger made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Robyn Cranmer presented a second. Motion passed by unanimous vote.

3. The April 2021 financials were reviewed. Keith Brown made a motion to approve the financials as written. Roger Remlinger presented a second. Motion passed by unanimous vote.

4. Public Comments/Presentations, no one signed in to speak.
5. A Public Hearing was conducted for Mass Hotel Group, LLC in regards to Direct Financial Assistance with site development for a new Hampton Inn & Suites to be located at 3101 4th Avenue, Canyon, TX.  New jobs created will be incentivized as part of the project.  The incentive package for the project is not to exceed $486,000. Public Hearing opened at 4:38 pm. No one signed in to speak. Public Hearing closed at 4:38 pm.

6. The Board adjourned into Executive Session at 4:39 pm pursuant to Texas Govt. Code

       §551.087.

7.  The Board came out of Executive Session at 5:13pm and acted on the following items:
· Robyn Cranmer made a motion for the approval of Ruthette’s Business Expansion and Relocation request. Ruthette’s will be relocated to 416 15th Street and will be making improvements to the interior as well as the exterior of the building. Funding not to exceed $30,000. Matt West presented a second. Motion passed by unanimous vote.
· Keith Brown made a motion for the approval of TEXAS request for Audio upgrades and Business Expansion for the TEXAS Outdoor Musical not to exceed $60,000. Roger Remlinger presented a second. Motion passed by unanimous vote. 

8.  Meeting was adjourned at 5:14 PM
Respectfully submitted,

Keith Brown, Secretary 
Canyon Economic Development Corporation
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